
elen Murphy (Mrs. W. TayloeHoesen: Jr), past Restoration
Committee Chairman, announced

at the May Annual Meeting of The Garden
Club of Virginia two new restoration pro‑
posals for the Club's consideration.

Moses MyersHouse,Norfolk
Moses Myers and his wife came to

Norfolk in 1787 and were among the first
Jewish families to settle here. In 1792 they
built their home known today asthe Moses
Myers House. The house is of the early
Federal period and possesses many of its
original interior details.

The GCV has been asked to update the
historic grounds. The plan has three parts.
First, the picket fence surrounding the prop‑
erty needs replacing and the City of Norfolk
hasagreed to fund this project.The GCV has
been asked to assume responsibility for the
other two parts of
the plan which
include _replacing
trees and shrubs
along the perimeter
of the property and
screening against
the large parking
garagewhich is cur‑
rently being built
on the south side of
the property. In
addition, The Garden Club will enlarge the
existing garden. This will be the first GCV
project for landscape architect William D.
Rieley.

MountVernon
TheGCV hasbeen asked by The Mount

Vernon Ladies Association to restore the
BowlingGreen, one of the major landscape
features of this vast plantation. George
Washington designed the BowlingGreen to
set the stage of peace and serenity for visi‑
tors approaching Mount Vernon. Over the

years, the native trees Washington planted
have overshadowed the native shrubs, and
many of each have had to be removed.The
Garden Club has agreed to replace missing
or overgrown native shrubs along the ser‑
pentine drive leading to the house.
Restorationwork is to be completed in time
for the 200th anniversary of George
Washington's death in 1999.This will be the
last GCV project for landscape architect
RudyJ. Favretti.

Representatives of GCV member clubs,
GCVCommittees and the Boardvoted unan‑
imously to accept the adoption of these two
new restoration projects.

Other RestorationNotes:
©The Restoration Committee has agreed
to finance some necessary work on the
old part of the Kent-Valentine House
and on the grounds. This will include

trim work repair
and painting; instal‑
lation of new irriga‑
tion and lighting,
and additional brick
work and planting
in the rear of the
building.
°The Prestwould
Foundation ‐_has
requested permis‑
sion to cut back on

the scope of Lady Skipwith’s Garden in
order to reduce maintenance. The
RestorationCommittee felt this decision
would compromise the integrity of the
garden and voted to release Prestwould
from its obligations to The GCV accord‑
ing to our 1980 contract. In the event
the financial situation changes, The
GCV will entertain requests to revisit
Prestwould in the future.

M r s .Murphy announced that no suitable
candidate had applied for the GCV
Fellowship for 1998.

sented annually to a member of
The Garden Club of Virginia who

possesses exceptional talents and abili‑
ties, and who shares her gifts for the
enrichment of her club, her community,
The Garden Club of Virginia and those
of us who have the good fortune to
know her personally. This year’s award
was presented to Mavis Bayles (Mrs.
WilliamD. Bayles)of the Charlottesville
GardenClub, a great lady

T= coveted Massie Medal is pre‑

mizes the spirit of the

arrangements andhelpedwrite The Art
of Conditioning Flowers. In addition,
Mavis served as her club treasurer for
23 years.

From1980 to 1996,Mavis servedas
Treasurer and Circulation Manager for
The Garden Club of Virginia publica‑
tions. Becauseof the enormous amount
of time and record keeping involved,
(which includes keeping the mailing list
current for over 3200 members and

serving on the GCV
Finance Committee), this
is one of the most chal‑

prestigious Massie Medal. person anda ‐_enging of all GCV posi‑
Mavis, who is known for : tions. Mavis’ contribu‑
her keen wit and articu- multi-talented tions during this period

appeared momentarily
speechless when this
award was presented to

are far greater than many
realize. When she retired
from this assignment in
1996 she left a legacy of

Lynchburg last spring. duties of the position for

and former GCV Presi‑
recordkeeper.Alongwith

maintains an extensive
garden in Charlottesville,
growing flowers generously shared
with club members and friends. Many
of her horticultural treasures are named
after the people who gave them to her.
It is rare that she misses a GCV flower
show. Mavis shows often and has won
numerous ribbons and accolades, espe‑
cially for her choice of containers and
extensive collection of vases. Sheassists
her club members with Interclub

multi-talented executive.
When she spoke at

Boardmeetings, everyone listened. She
has a flair for figures, for style, and for
gardens and arrangements.” Her contri‑
butions to The Garden Club of Virginia
are many and great.

The citation on Mavis’ Massie Medal
honorsherwith the following inscription:
“For fiscal and artistic talent
sharedwith wi t andjoy.’
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ucy Russell Ellett (Mrs, Frank T.
Ellett)of the MillMountainGarden
lub was awarded the prestigious

DeLacy Gray Memorial Medal for
Conservation at the GCV Annual
Meeting held this past May in
Lynchburg.

Former award recipients have dis‑
tinguished themselves as community
leaders in the fieldof conservation, and
Lucy is no exception.
Her polished leader‑
ship style is one of the
fundamental reasons
she has been so suc‑
cessful in organizing
majorcommunity pro‑
jects, She playeda key
role in initiating the
Community Recycling
Center for the City of
Roanoke as well as a
recycling program in
the county. She was a
founding member of
the CleanValley Coun‑
cil and the Western ff
Virginia Land Trust,
and has served on the
Valley Beautiful Board
for six years, two as
president.

Lucy has served
on the boards of numerous financial,
educational, cultural andenvironmental
institutions. Her organizational skills
continue to benefit the community asa
board member and past president of
the Science Museum of Western

Virginia and as a member of the board
of trustees for Centre in the Square, a
multi-cultural urban center for perform‑
ing arts, history and science in down‑
town Roanoke.

The Mill Mountain Garden Club
and The Garden Club of Virginia have
both benefited from Lucy’s capable
leadership and genteel style. She has
served as her garden club’s conserva‑

tion chairman, mem‑
ber and chairman of
The Garden Club of
Virginia Conservation
and Beautification
Committee, past chair‑
man of the Conser‑

3}vation Forum, GCV
Co r r espond i ng
Secretary and Board
member-at-large.
Currently, Lucy is
Finance Committee
Chairman and serves
on the GCV Restor‑
ation Committee and
the ad hoc Committee
for Development.

In presenting the
award, Hylah Boyd
(Mrs. J.P. McGuire
Boyd), GCV Conser‑
vation and Beautifi‑

cationChairman, commendedLucyasa
model leader who has made outstand‑
ingcontributions to her community, the
Commonwealth and The GCV in the
fieldof conservation and beautification.

THE GARDEN CLUB OFVIRGINIA

Tuesday,October 27th
Monticello FieldTrip

Peter Hatch, Director of Gardens and
Grounds at Monticello will conduct a
walking tour of the Thomas Jefferson
ParkwayWalk andwill give abrief his‑
tory of the parkway and native plants.
The tour will begin promptly at 1:30
p.m. Please meet in the lobby of the
Boar's Head Inn.

Tuesday night you are invited to a7:00
p.m. dinner at the Farmington Country
Club.

Wednesday,October 28th
GCV Conservation Forum

The Forum begins at 10:00 a.m. at the
Boar’s Head Inn. The speakers will be

Ed McMahon, Director of the Conser‑
vation Fund American Greenways
Programand RalphGrossi, President of
the American FarmlandTrust.

The Boar's Head Inn is offering a con‑
ference rate per night of $139 for asin‑
gle or double room. Reservationsmust
be made by September 25by calling 1‑
800-476-1988. Specify you will be
attending the GCV_ Conservation
Forum.

Join us for the 40th Annual
Conservation Forum. Mail registration
forms and checks to:

Mrs.Thomas P, K i d d ,Jr.
1570Berkeley Avenue
Petersburg,VA23805

Name
Address

City,
Telephone #:
Garden Club:
I amattending:
(check)

I have enclosed a check for $
Club of Virginia.

, payable to The Garden
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